
 
 

ADMINISTRATIVE NOTICE 
 

Canada Post Strike 
 

Due to the ongoing Canada Post strike, the Provincial Court is making the following 
changes to document and cheque distribution: 

• Effective immediately, no documents or cheques will be mailed. 

• Individuals may contact the Provincial Court offices to make arrangements for  
in-person pick up of documents or cheques. 

• Individuals attending a Provincial Court office for in-person pick up of a cheque 
will be required to provide government issued photo identification and sign a 
written acknowledgement of receipt. 

• Any documents or cheques that are not picked up at the Provincial Court offices 
during the strike will be sent out by mail when the Canada Post strike is resolved. 

Further, parties and legal counsel should not attempt to serve or file any documents by 
mail and should review applicable legislation for other approved methods of service, 
such as personal service, by fax or by email. 
 
These changes are effective immediately and will continue until the Canada Post strike 
is resolved, or until further written notice is issued. 

The Provincial Court appreciates your understanding.  For further information or 
assistance, please contact the court office handling your matter. Contact particulars for 
the 13 court offices can be found at: https://sasklawcourts.ca/provincial-court/about-the-
court/provincial-court-offices/ 

This Administrative Notice is issued the 18th day of November, 2024. 

 

 
        

 
The Honourable Chief Judge Shannon Metivier 
Provincial Court of Saskatchewan 
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